

November 21,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for November 21,2023 was called to order  at 7:00PM by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold,  Mike Deibert and Eric Heil (Township Manager).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Mike Deibert made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Mike Deibert - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the November 9,2023 meeting.  Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Mike Deibert seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Mike Deibert - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Mike Deibert - yes).
3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –
         1 Board was presented with the 2024 proposed budget. There was some brief discussion

            concerning 3 line items and necessary amendments which were made. The proposed 2024

            budget was then presented as follows: General Fund $1,828,019.00; Fire Fund $40,200.00; Road

            Machinery $168,866.00; Water Fund $895,794.00; Sewer Fund $1,674,000.00; Street Light Fund

            $20,200.00; Liquid Fuels Fund $410,133.00; for a total balanced budget of $5,028,212.00 and no

            tax increase. Motion to adopt made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Mike Deibert, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob                     Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes), motion passed.

         2. Board was presented with Resolution 11-23 continuing the Realty Transfer Tax for 2024. Motion

            to approve made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike                     Deibert-yes), motion passed.

         3.Board was presented with Resolution 12-23 naming Berkheimer as collector of delinquent Per

            Capita Tax, and naming Carol Gustafson as collector of delinquent street light tax. Motion to

            approve made by Mike Deibert, seconded by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike                       Deibert-yes), motion passed.

         4 Board was presented with a proposed ordinance to amend ordinance 264 of 2022 relating to

           Street Light Assessment. This proposed ordinance will increase the taxing rate for streetlight

           coverage and due to much higher costs for electricity. Board was informed that this ordinance

           was written by the Solicitor Bruce Getsinger and a public hearing and adoption vote will be held

           at the December 14th, 2023, board meeting. No official action was taken. There was brief discussion with the board             and some residents.      
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
Township Manager - Eric Heil provided the board with the following updates: Quote was received from Bruce and Merrilees for the signal upgrade on 257 at Education Dr. The quote totaled $11,250 to include a used cabinet which Ted Williams believes will be necessary. An update on the Zacherl Rd. bridge project was provided. Crews were preparing beams and other components, and the bridge decking would be ordered and possibly delivered by the end of 2023. Twp Manager announced he had submitted his resignation to the board on November 15th, 2023, during an executive session, to be effective December 30th, 2023. Announced that executive sessions were held Nov 15th and Nov 21st, 2023, to discuss personnel issues. 

 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
The following residents spoke about the following topics: Ed Barrett asked about welding on Zacherl bridge and about meeting room audio; Stephanie Felmlee spoke about a community turkey dinner held at the Log Cabin and how great it was; Scott Snow spoke about the turkey dinner, thanked Eric for his service, and about his desire for the township to hire a full time marketing person for township businesses; Justin Fleeger spoke about his involvement with the Township Planning Commission and it’s work relating to a zoning ordinance review based on recommendations from the County Planning Commission, and also thanked Eric for his township service; Robert Whitling and Doug Holden also spoke to the board about leaf collection on Big Egypt Rd. 

6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
  The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be on December 14,2023, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Bob Betzold made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50PM. Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes) motion passed.
ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager


